Subject: Comment Opposing Deregulation of Amateur Radio Frequency Allocations (GN Docket No. 25-133)
Dear FCC Commissioners,
I am writing as a concerned citizen and supporter of the Amateur Radio Service to urge the Commission not to remove or weaken existing regulations or frequency protections for amateur radio.
While some may view ham radio as a hobby, it serves critical functions that benefit the public, including:
· Emergency Communications during natural disasters when commercial networks fail.
· STEM Education, helping students learn about physics, electronics, and communication technology.
· Community Support, such as logistics and safety communications for public events.
· Resilient, Decentralized Infrastructure that is essential in times of cyberattack or grid failure.
The Amateur Radio Service is run by licensed volunteers who operate without profit, yet provide an essential layer of national preparedness and public benefit.
Please consider these public benefits under the cost-benefit and implementation experience criteria laid out in this review process. Deregulation or reallocation of amateur radio frequencies would harm the public interest and reduce the nation's ability to respond to emergencies.
I respectfully request that the Commission:
· Preserve all existing amateur frequency allocations.
· Continue supporting a licensing and regulatory structure that allows amateur radio to function as a public service.
Thank you for your time and consideration.
Sincerely,
[Your Name]
[City/State]
[Optional: Call Sign]

